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MINUTES of the Wrockwardine Wood & Trench Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 
10th October 2017 at the Parish Council Centre, Church Road, Wrockwardine Wood at 7pm.

PRESENT:  Cllr’s. Mrs. S. A. Watkins (Chair), L. Brayne, B. Bennett, Mrs L. Madeley, 
D. Plant, Mrs. S. Reynolds, S. Reynolds, C.F. Smith, B.J. Thompson and K.R. Watkins

IN ATTENDANCE: PC Rob Hughes, Amanda Roberts (Telford & Wrekin Council) and 5 members of the public attended.

17/3047 Welcome and Introductions

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.

17/3048 Apologies 

Apologies were received from Councillor Miss H. Smith (delayed in traffic).

173049 Casual Vacancy

	Two applications had been received from residents, who wished to be considered for the two 
	casual vacancies on the Parish Council.
	Councillor Charles Smith proposed Mr Brian Bennett who duly accepted the nomination.
	Councillor John Thompson proposed Mrs Lynda Madeley who duly accepted the nomination.
	
RESOLVED that Mr Brian Bennett was co-opted to the vacant post of Councillor for the East Ward and Mrs Lynda Madeley was co-opted to the vacant post of Councillor for Trench Ward.  The co-options to the Parish Council were unanimously agreed by all present.

Both new Councillors signed their declaration of office and joined the other Councillors at the meeting room table.

17/3050 Disclosable Pecuniary Interest  

Councillor Madeley declared that she is a director Trench Tots Nursery.

17/3051 Police update

	PC Hughes reported that there has been no major crime in the area in the last month 
	although there have been two shed break-ins and the residents concerned have been given 
	Smart Water packs. The tent at the Methodist church is now empty so there shouldn’t be any 
	more problems with anti-social behaviour.
	Councillors raised concerns with parking on Trench Road with cars blocking driveways.

17/3052 Public Session

A resident asked if letters have gone out yet regarding the Arriva number 7 bus route.  Councillor Shirley Reynolds advised that the Parish Council are waiting for Telford and Wrekin Council to compile the survey and that they should go out shortly. 
A resident asked what has happened with the problem of drones been flown near residents houses.  Councillors explained that flying drones isn’t illegal, but if they are been flown over private property then residents should dial 101 to report issue to the Police.

17/3053 Guest Speaker – Amanda Roberts of Telford & Wrekin Council

Amanda Roberts from Telford & Wrekin Councils Customer Services Team gave an update to Councillors on outstanding issues as follows:

i) Jubilee Terrace – double yellow lines
Process to start in November and following formal consultation should be implemented this financial year.
ii) Wade Road – double yellow lines
Consultation already completed and should have already been done.  Ms Roberts to follow up.
iii) The lining crew are in the area this week and any requests should be sent to Nick Kitchen or Adam Brooks.  Pinewood Avenue and Richmond Avenue requested.
iv) Wrockwardine Wood Way – soft measures to alleviate parking issues will be carried out next week.  Councillors stated that they do not want soft measures.
v) Councillors asked for the turn left sign to be put up outside the new school as this should have been done two years ago.
vi) It was requested that the yellow lines in Church Road are extended down to Woodhouse Crescent.
vii) The Customer Services Team are looking at getting a school crossing patrol in Church Road if funding is available.
viii) Councillor Plant raised concerns of speeding problems in Moss Road.
Ms. Roberts suggested purchasing a SIDS sign which could be moved around the Parish by the PET Team.  Councillors tasked the Clerk to find the cost of a sign.
The Clerk reported that only one person had come forward to undertake ‘Speedwatch’ training.
ix) Problems were reported with drains flooding in Furnace Lane/Wellington Road and Gibbons Road/Lennox Road.  Ms. Roberts to follow up.
x) A resident said how much better the new street lighting is compared to the old lights, but asked that trees are trimmed regularly so that they can be seen clearly.
 
It was agreed that Ms. Roberts would attend the December Parish Council Meeting to give an update on all issues raised at today’s meeting.

17/3054 Previous Minutes of the Full Council Meeting on 12th September 2017

RESOLVED that the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 12th September 2017 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

17/3055 Previous Minutes of the Finance Committee Meeting on 11th September 2017

RESOLVED that the Minutes of the Finance Committee Meeting held on Tuesday 11th September 2017 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair of the Finance Committee.

17/3056 Previous Minutes of the Christmas Party Committee Meeting on 12th September 2017

RESOLVED that the Minutes of the Christmas Party Committee Meeting held on Tuesday 12th September 2017 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair of the Christmas Party Committee.

17/3057 Previous Minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting on 2nd October 2017

RESOLVED that the Minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting held on Monday 2nd October 2017 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair of the Planning Committee.

17/3058 Clerk’s update

The Clerk updated that she has been busy with the new computer system and that a computerised finance system has now been installed which she is currently updating.
A newsletter is being compiled to go out at the end of October and it will include details of the forth coming Senior Citizens Christmas Party.

17/3059 Telford & Wrekin – 50th Anniversary

	Councillors discussed what the Parish Council could do to celebrate 50 years of Telford & 
	Wrekin.  Councillor Charles Smith said that the new town has brought housing, jobs and
prosperity over the past 50 years, attracting many large employers and huge growth to the 
area. 
It was suggested that a Heritage Trail would provide a lasting legacy, as there are currently
no signs where the glass house used to be or to commemorate Gordon Richards.
Councillor Stephen Reynolds reported that the Cockshutt will become a nature reserve next year and it would be good to celebrate this event.
Councillor Madeley will liaise with the History Group for support for the heritage trail and 
the Clerk was tasked to obtain funding from Telford & Wrekin Council, this will include 
leaflets and signage for the Heritage Trail. 	   
		    
17/3060 Payments to be issued

		Each Councillor received a list of the expenditure transactions for October 2017.
RESOLVED that the expenditure transactions for September/October 2017 totalling £13,387.42 be approved. (Copy of list attached to office minutes). 

17/3061 To receive and approve a Statement of Accounts for September 2017

[bookmark: _Hlk507500934][bookmark: _GoBack]A Statement of Accounts for September was tabled.
 
RESOLVED – to approve and accept the Statement of Accounts for September 2017. 
(copy attached to office Minutes). 

17/3062 Correspondence

		Friends of Telford Town Park – Charity fun run on December 3rd in Telford Town Park for 
		Midlands Air Ambulance.
	   SALC – Conference and AGM on 28th October 2017
		West Telford Visually Impaired Group – thank you email for the grant they received.
		Donnington Job Box – Introduction to Autism course information.
					    Handmade gifts for Christmas course information.
		Turnaround – Free programme for 16 - 24 year olds to gain skills and confidence for 
		employment or training.



17/3063 Items of information only

		The Chairman reminded everyone that it is Remembrance Sunday on 12th November 
		and service will take place at Holy Trinity Church, Wrockwardine Wood at 10.50am.
		Clerk to order wreath on behalf of the Parish Council.

Poppies have now arrived and will be put on lampposts by the Parish Environmental Team outside Holy Trinity Church and the Methodist Chapel.

		Clerk asked to put the following items on the next agenda:

· Precept
· Car parking situation outside school
· Defibrillators for Holy Trinity Church and shops. 

		Councillor Madeley gave an update on a NHS England meeting she had attended today.
		 

17/3064 Date & Venue of the Next Meeting

Tuesday 14th November in the School Hall at 7pm.  – Full Council Meeting



	Meeting finished at 8.05pm












Signed…………………………………………………		Date………………………………….
	Chairman
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